DELTA KAPPA GAMMA

MA STATE ORGANIZATION
2022 Virtual Winter Executive Board Meeting

Saturday, January 29, 2022
The following Minutes were also recorded.
I.  
Call to Order-the meeting was called to order by President Claire LaBonte at 9:11 am.  
Claire welcomed the officers, chapter presidents, committee chairs and other members attending and thanked all for joining in this morning (blizzard!). 
II.  
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Claire and singing of “God Bless America” was led by Christine Bonci.
III.  
The Invocation was given by Dorothea Maynard. 
IV.  
Roll Call was done by virtual meeting host, Christine Bonci. 23 members are in attendance (2 more joined later). That number satisfies the quorum. The list of attendees is attached on p.4 the Minutes.
V.      Parliamentary Procedures In Anita Newman’s absence, Gwen Miller read the rules and procedures as applicable to this meeting. 
VI.      Recording Secretary’s Report September 25, 2021. The minutes from September 25th needed three corrections. Joyce Gleason noted the need to insert the word “bank” in the 6th line of the Treasurer’s Report. Joyce also noted under New Business that Jean Gray was “recognized” not “awarded” the Silent Gavel (as she had passed away). Marilyn Spedding noticed under Golden Gift Fund that the first line had Gold instead of Golden. The motion to accept the Minutes with the changes was made by Bette Bridges and seconded by Carol LaPolice. The motion was passed unanimously. 

VII.      Corresponding Secretary’s Report

Christine Bonci


                 Oral Report
Christine read a Thank You note from Carol LaPolice. Claire announced that she and Linda Stewart took Lynn Howard and Carol LaPolice out to lunch in order to present them with Thank You gifts from Alpha Upsilon members for their service as President and Treasurer. Christine also informed us that Alpha Alpha forwarded their Constitution Book and some files to her. She is not sure where the rest of their paraphernalia is (i.e. banner, candlesticks, etc.). Christine read a note from Leslie Shapiro concerning the memorial ceremony for Helen McGarry.
VIII. Treasurer’s Report


Martha Cotton
                 Written and Oral Report
Martha started with the September, 2021-January, 2022 Treasurer’s report.  Martha told us that our new accountant needed a retainer. A few chapters have not yet forwarded their Scholarship fund money. Martha will be in contact with them. The new accountant does not do taxes; however, the accountant helped Martha so the taxes (990EZ) have been done and filed.  Martha will be mailing honorariums out to the recipients this week. The 1099’s will also be sent out this week. Carol LaPolice noted that the Annual Report (sent to International) needs to be made available to everyone in the state. Claire asked that the report be put it in the Members Only section of Alpha Upsilon website. Also, Christine will be forward the Annual Report to the Executive Board Officers. Martha asked about our standing with the Southbridge Hotel (cancelled fall 2021). Claire reported that the hotel has new owners and they will roll over our deposit from Sept. 2021 to the fall of 2022. The Report will be filed for Audit.
IX.      Executive Secretary’s Report 

Linda Stewart
                                              Written Report
Claire has asked for Chapter Presidents to really push attending the Revitalization meeting on March 5th. Past International President Lyn Schmid will be our guest. It will be held in one room of the hotel for Covid safety. She hopes that we can really work on increasing our membership. Question: How many members have responded? Christine said that it is a very low number so far. Carol LaPolice asked if people that cannot attend will be able to submit input? Claire will send out a survey right before the meeting. 

X.     President’s Report              

 
Claire LaBonte

       Written and Oral Report
Our International guest for the May conference is Phyllis Hickey. She will be doing a workshop for all members. Jill Flanders is going to get in contact with the keynote speaker. Instead of donating food to food pantries at this time of year, please consider donating money so they are able to buy fresh produce. Claire made the announcement  that  Gwen Miller will take over Necrology (Celebration of Life) for the rest of the biennium. 
Please keep Past State President Pat Bologna in your thoughts as she recovers from surgery. Please remind members of all the perks that membership offers (see DKGIEF tab on International). Claire recognized the loss of Helen McGarry a long-time, well-loved DKG member. She went on to planning the 80th+1 Anniversary in Plymouth. We need to reconvene the committee to set-up the weekend now that we also have Sunday. She setup the virtual meeting for February 3rd at 7:00.  Christine will send out the meeting announcement and an outline of the plans developed so far. Thanks to Jo-Anne, Bev Johnson and Christine for all their efforts so far. 
PROGRAM OF WORK 
1. EEC Chair




Jill Flanders

                                          No Report
2. Archivist




Kaaren Harrington      

                  No Report
3. Leadership Training



Dorothea Maynard


                  No Report
Gail Saccone and Dorothea will meet at the March 5th Revitalization meeting to go over material that Gail had put together for her training. Marilyn suggested that we try to include Donna Brown in this meeting. 

4. Legislation                              
            

Annette Shaw
        


               Oral Report
Annette strongly suggested that we volunteer for town committees and town boards during this election year. State elections are coming up in November, 2022. It is imperative to be alert and stay involved with education issues. 
5. Literacy Council      



Diana Grady 




      No Report
SOCIETY BUSINESS
1. Membership




Marilyn Spedding 

         

   Oral Report    
Membership is the leading issue for us right now. 

2. Necrology (Celebration of Life) 

Gwen Miller




      No Report

Jo-Anne Butler had prepared materials from obituaries so Christine would have a power point ready for September, 2021. Jo-Anne has updated the list with 3 members that have passed since then. Claire suggested that Christine get in touch with Natalie to be prepared with all of the 2019, 2020, and 2021 deaths. Gwen needs to be informed as to when the Celebration of Life will be held with the extended time at the May conference. 






                                           
3. Coordinating Council



Jo-Anne Butler


                  No Report
Jo-Anne will be trying to contact every chapter to make sure she has been officially notified of any recent deaths (since September 2021). 
4. By-laws




Bette Bridges




     No  Report






5. Finance




Janet Wellock



                  No Report
6. Baystater 




Gail Saccone 



                  Oral Report 
Gail announced that she is going to try to get out the next issue by February 4-5th in order to include information about the National Legislative Seminar in Washington on March 6th and information from the 80+1 Anniversary committee meeting on February 3rd. 

6. Webmaster/ Communications     

Christine Bonci    



     Oral Report
Christine said she that will send out information about how to access the “Members Only” section on Alpha Upsilon’s website and , therefore, be able to access the Annual Audit Report. 

7. Nominations 




Lynn Howard 




     Oral Report
Lynn asked us to consider stepping up to be an officer or change an office that you’ve held.
8. Directory




Jo-Anne Butler
 
 
               Oral Report

Jo-Anne has had 7 updates/corrections to the Directory (i.e. emails and addresses). She always forwards the new information to Christine Bonci. 
STATE PROGRAMS
1. Sara E. Chase Scholarship


Sharon McArdle

       Written and Oral Report
Sharon reported that there was one applicant for the spring semester 2022. Susan Choquette (Alpha Eta) is pursuing her PhD. in Education at Rivier University. She has applied for $2500 to continue her studies. Carol La Police asked if there was an interest in increasing the amount since she is continuing on. Susan is applying for the summer and fall semesters. Gail suggested the International Scholarship committee has a $10,000 award for PhD programs. Diana Grady reported that Susan has applied to International, but she has not heard back as yet.  
Claire asked that Tove Bendiksen (Fall semester) and Susan be invited to attend the Spring Conference to receive their awards. The motion to award Susan Choquette $2500 was made by Jill Flanders and seconded by Dianne Swistak. The motion passed unanimously. 

2. Christa McAuliffe Living Memorial Fund
 G’Tanya Small   

       

    Oral Report

Meghan Aycock was awarded $1600 in September, 2021 to attend the ATIA Conference in Florida on January 29, 2022. G’Tanya will be in contact with her to submit an article for the Baystater. No other applications.
INTERNATIONAL PROGRAMS
1. US Forum




Carol LaPolice


         Written and Oral Report

The National Legislative Seminar will be held March 6-8, 2022 in Washington, DC. Carol announced that she will be attending the 2022 NLS with Linda Stewart and Diana Grady. The Northeast Newsletter is posted on the US Forum website under the MA State organization. Legislation on GPO/WEP is being reviewed constantly. Carol announced that there will be elections for NE Regional Director and other committee positions. She encouraged us to consider being part of the U.S. Forum.  
2. World Fellowship



Beverly Shaw Johnson


     No Report
3. Golden Gift Fund



Marjorie Burns      

     

      No Report
The status of the Golden Gift Seminar is still the same. The next program to apply for will not be until 2024.
4. UN Liaison




Dianne Swistak


                  Oral Report
Dianne said that she has been unable to forward the UN Newsletter to President of Alpha Mu Leah Jones. Christine announced that Leah has resigned as a member. The current Presidents of Alpha Mu are Susan Apteker and Nancy Carroll-Pascale.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Gail Saccone asked about the status of looking into storing or distributing paraphernalia from dissolved chapters.
Claire has asked International but she hasn’t heard yet (maybe due to headquarters moving). We can put it in storage until we can see about donating to Kentucky after the tornadoes in December.

MOTION TO ADJOURN Meeting Adjourned at 10:33am.

Respectfully submitted,
Gail Saccone 
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